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MICHIGAN IS HOME TO OVER THREE HUNDRED ALUMNI OF FISK UNIVERSITY. THE DETROIT FISK CLUB IS THE ONLY FISK ALUMNI ASSOCIATION IN  MICHIGAN,.
WE ARE PROUD TO SERVE THE BEST INTERESTS OF FISK UNIVERSITY, ALUMNI, AND STUDENTS FROM THE GREAT STATE OF MICHIGAN.
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Why did Bulldog News Change?

When Should I Expect a Newsletter? 

Who contributes to the Newsletter?

  We’re growing and improving! 

This newsletter will be sent 
Bi-Monthly on months where 
there are no meetings and over 
summer recess.

Send us your updates. Fiskites 
should forward photos and tex-
t(ready to be published only) to 
the committee for inclusion in  the 
newsletter. detfiskevents@gmail.
com Subject line NEWSLETTER 
SUBMISSION

Happy New Year Fiskites and 
Friends!! We are excited to share the 
first Detroit Fisk  Club Newsletter of 
the year! 

You may have noticed that Bulldog 
News is longer than it used to be. The 
goal is to keep the newsletter short,  
but lots of updates equal longer 
newsletters!  Keep that in mind that 
lot’s of exciting things are taking pla-
ce and the Detroit Fisk Club will start 

New Year, New Newsletter!

A Word From The DFC 
Executive Committee

Bulldog News
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What information will I f ind in 
Bulldog News? 

Where Can I access 
Bulldog News?  

How can I get involved?

Updates since the last meeting, 
Highlights from students and local 
alumni. University updates. GAAFU  
Regional Updates.  Event Announ-
cements. DFC Annual Calendars. 

The  newsletter will be distributed via 
email. It  will also be made available on 
the Detroit Fisk Club Website. Copies 
may be printed the approval of the  
muncaitions committee.  Requests 
should be sent to detfiskevents@
gmail.com

The Bulldog News will be under the 
guidance of the Detroit Fisk Club Com-
munications Committee. Join the com-
munications committee by  sending 
an email to detfiskevents@gmail.com 
with the subject line BULLDOG NEWS.

Bulldog News

to look a little different in the coming 
weeks. 

We will adopt the Bylaws (Board) Consti-
tution  (General Body). The restructuring 
means that many of the major deci-
sions about the governance of Detroit 
Fisk Club will be made by the Board of 
Directors. The regular activities will be 
under the leadership of the DFC presi-
dent working with the Detroit Fisk Club 
general body.

Following the adoption of the new 
documents,  the general body will elect 
new officers in May at the final meeting 
of the Fiscal Year, and the DFC board will 
gain new members at the recommenda-
tion of the nominating committee.  Our 
first Leadership Retreat will take place in 
September.

Thank you to Yolanda Hudson of Ga-
teway  Grant Writing for working with 
the executive committee to restructure 
and reorganize DFC to get us ready.   

Next Meeting: Saturday 9 March 2019
Third New Hope Baptist Church 
(Paige Hall)
12850 Plymouth Rd Detroit, MI 48227
9:30-10:30 AM Board Meeting 
10:30-11:30 AM General Body  Meeting 
11:30-12:00 Noon Recruitment Workshop
 
Recruitment Workshop Topics 
•	 Application fees
•	 Electronic interest form 
•	 Application Deadlines
•	 Merit-Based Scholarships
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2019 DFC Calendar
•• 27 FEBRUARY 2019 HBCU WALKING BILLBOARD DAY (WEAR FISK GEAR & FLOOD YOUR SO-

CIAL MEDIA! USE HASHTAG #HBCUWALKINGBILLBOARD 

•• 27 FEBRUARY 2019 BLACK HISTORY MONTH  HBCU INFORMATION SESSION

•• 3 MARCH 2019 HBCU ALUMNI NIGHT AT LITTLE CAESARS ARENA

•• 9 MARCH 2019 DFC GENERAL BODY MEETING

•• 13 APRIL 2019 LINKS DEVELOPING MINDS STEAM COLLEGE FAIR

•• 3-6  MAY 2019  REUNION 2019  

•• 18 MAY 2019 LAST DFC GENERAL BODY MEETING OF THE FISCAL YEAR

•• SUMMER STUDENT SEND-OFF AND SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS  

•• 8-11 AUGUST 2019 10TH ANNUAL HBCU WEEKEND  

•• SEPTEMBER DFC LEADERSHIP RETREAT 

•• 4-6 OCTOBER 2019 GAAFU BIENNIAL

•• 6 OCTOBER 2019 JUBILEE DAY  

•• 19 OCTOBER 2019 FIRST DFC GENERAL BODY MEETING OF THE FISCAL YEAR

•• 14 DECEMBER 2019 DFC GENERAL BODY MEETING  

•• 20 DECEMBER 2019  FISK FRIDAY HOLIDAY CELEBRATION (FAMILY FRIENDLY)

 ** INTERESTED IN PLANNING SUMMER SEND-OFF &  SCHOLARSHIP AWARD EVENT?  SEND AN 
EMAIL TO DETFISKEVENTS@GMAIL.COM SUBJECT LINE: SUMMER SEND OFF 

10th Annual Detroit HBCU Network Weekend  “Summer Homecoming”

Thursday– HBCU Family Night @ Gamers Gallery
Friday – HBCU Night at 3Fifty Terrace 
Saturday (Morning) –Literacy Fair @ KAN Books 
Saturday  (Evening) -  Mansion Party
Sunday (Morning) – Worship Service at Galilee Missionary Baptist Church
Sunday (Afternoon) – HBCU Cookout

For more information visit:  https://www.detroithbcu.org and join the online Facebook community: Detroit HBCU Network



Ticket Deadline extended to March 1! 
ALUMNI, FRIENDS, AND FAMILY  WELCOME! 

BULLDOG NEWS / 5 



6 / BULLDOG NEWS

By city, the students re-
present: 

1.	 Auburn Hills (2)
2.	 Belleville (1)
3.	 Dearborn (1)
4.	  Detroit (7)
5.	 Farmington Hills (2)
6.	 Flint (1) 

AWARENESS: 
•	 Are we aware of our students needs? 
•	 How can we get the information from students directly? 

RESOURCES 
•	 Scholarships: How do we increase our capacity to give? 
•	 What other opportunites to provide resources exist?

SUPPORTING THE SUPPORT STYTEMS: CONNECTING WITH FAMILIES
•	 What do families need to help their students have the best possible Fisk Experience
•	 Developing an Advisory Committee

CARE PACKAGES  

7.	  Grosse Point Woods (1)
8.	 Harper Woods (1)
9.	 Hazel Park (1)
10.	Highland Park (1)
11.	 Jackson (1)
12.	 Muskegon (1)

WHAT OTHER 
Q U E S T I O N S 
SHOULD WE 
BE ASKING? 

 Supporting Our Students 

There are 28 Michigan Students enrolled at Fisk. 

13.	 Port Huron (2)
14.	 South Lyon (1)
15.	Southfield (3)
16.	Taylor (1)
17.	 West Bloomfield (1) 

How can we best support our students on campus? 

Admissions Update:  15 accepted/15 enrolled (goal) Students from MI as of 19 Feb 2019
Monthly Alumni Recruitment Calls Resume 27 Feb 2019  (Time TBA) 



FISKITE HIGHLIGHTS
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Perrin Kennedy, Class of 2020 	  Hometown: Southfield	   Major: Political Science  	  GPA: 3.46
Future Plans: Joint Jurris Doctorate and Graduate Degree in Public Administration 

Perrin Kennedy is excited by Political Science because of its impact on the lives of others.  He believes that in order 

to be an active citizen for positive change, you need to understand politics. Summer 2018, he interned for Quicken 

Loans in the government relations division. In that role, I was actively involved in the M-1 Rail Detroit Transit project, 

along with several City of Detroit Revitalization initiatives.  Perrin chose Fisk because of the family-like environment,  

focus on developing leaders, mission, and values. He is the recipient of the National Bar Association Gateway to Suc-

cess Scholarship(2018),  Judge Allegra L. Walker Oratorical Contest Scholarship (2017). Perrin serves as Vice-President 

of the Political Science Club, a student ambassador,  orientation leader, and university chapel assistant. After gradua-

tion, Perrin plans to pursue a joint degree in law and public administration. His long-term goal is to serve others by 

representing them in local, state, and the federal government.  Perrin lives with his parents and younger brother.

Jalen  A. Thomas, Class of 2019 	  Hometown: Farmington Hills Major: Biology  (Pre-Med)	  GPA: 3.8
Future Plans: Masters in Public Health and Medical School (Orthopedic Surgeon in Sports Medicne) 

Jalen A. Thomas is a second generation (soon to be) Fiskite; he is the son of Lester Thomas (’90).  Jalen is 

an active student researcher who has been involved in a variety of internships, fellowships, and academic 

extra-curricular opportunities.  In 2016, he was a Summer Medical and Dental Educational Program (SMDEP) 

Fellow at Columbia University of Physicians and Surgeons. He was a Summer Research Opportunity Program 

Fellow at the Institute of Genomic Biology & Beckman Institute at the University of Illinois Urbana-Cham-

paign in 2017 and 2018.  From 2017 -2019, Jalen was a Big Data to Knowledge Scholar, Lab Researcher at the 

Nelms Lab.  He has conducted big poster style research presentations reflecting his work including at the 

Annual Biomedical Research Conference for Minority Students (ABRCMS) in Indianapolis, Indiana in 2018. 

His presentation illustrated f indings on “Coherent Raman Spectroscopy of Extracellular Vesicles (EV’s) in 

relation to their location within the Tumor Microenvironment.” While at Fisk, Jalen has served as a Teaching 

Assistant to the Chemistry Department, Vice-President of the Mortar Board National College Senior Honor 

Society, Secretary of the National Society of Leadership and Success, and participated in Talented Tenth 

Program,  Pre-Health Club, Fisk Baseball Team and won the Most Outstanding Researcher Award (ISRS). He 

is a 2018 Fisk University Endorsed Candidate for the Rhodes Scholarship. Jalen is the recipient of numerous scholarships including scholarships, 

including the Annual General Scholarship, Class of 1985 Endowed Scholarship, Clinton B. Fisk Academic Grant, Legacy Scholarship, Ralph M. and 

Emmalyn E. Freeman Scholarship, Delta Sigma Theta Scholarship, and the Third New Hope Baptist Church Scholarship. Jalen even advocated 

on behalf of HBCUs at his alma mater Harrison High School (Farmington Hills).  Jacob Thomas,  Jalen’s younger brother, was recently accepted 

into Fisk and offered the Outstanding Scholar and Leader Scholarship

Tiara Jones, Class of 2016   Hometown: Detroit  Degree: Sociology

	  
Tiara Jones (’16) is a second generation Fisk graduate, she followed in her mother Tamika’s footsteps and is a 

proud daughter ever on the altar. While at Fisk, she was an elementary tutor with the THRUST program, was 

the treasurer of the sociology club, was a Resident Assistant in Jubilee Hall her last two years, and was a mem-

ber of the inaugural cohort of the EXCEL professional development program. She graduated summa cum 

laude with a bachelor’s of arts in sociology. After graduation, she worked in education, nonprofit, and human 

resources. She is currently at Wake Forest University in North Carolina pursuing a masters in management. 

After graduation this May, she plans to join General Mills as a Human Resources Business Associate. She is 

incredibly grateful for the lessons and skills Fisk imparted and looks forward to  continuing to make her mark 

on the world. Tiara’s younger brother, Tony , is a rising sophomore at Fisk.
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Detroit Fisk Club Online Has A New Look!

Visit detroitfiskalumni.org for informa-
tion for scheduled events, updates, arti-
cles, photos and more! Feedback? Send  
it to webmaster@detroitfiskalumni.org.

Thanks to our webmaster Dr. Richard 
Turner (’56) for maintaining our web pre-
sence!

**Fiskites at Fisk Fridays Holiday Edition 2019 (From L to R) Carolyn Kent. (’63), Joya Rush-
Keli (’69), Ayo Thomas(’11), Roger Radcliffe (’75), Gerald Cain (’97), Yolanda Hudson(’87),  
Greg Coble (’78) , Paula Wardell (’88), Kimberly Wardell-Stone( ’84)

A Year In Review

2018 was a busy year for the Detroit  Fisk 
Club. We hosted the GAAAFU Midwes-
tern Regional Conference, The Ever on 
the Altar Celebration, Held Fundraisers, 
got a new website and social media pro-
files, and Incorporated as a non-profit 
entity  (501 (c)3  designation in process. 
Several of the other things that were ini-
tiated in 2018 will begin to bare fruit in 
the upcoming year.   

Please take a moment to complete the 
Year In Review Survey to evaluate our ac-
tivity and inform our improvements!

DETROIT FISK CLUB ONLINE SURVEY LINK  
(PRINTED COPIES AVAILABLE BY REQUEST)

Instagram & Twitter: @detroitfiskclub 
Facebook: Detroit Fisk Club

Fisk Forever Alumni social me-
dia wants to highlight you.Send 
your photo and short bio to
Fiskforeveralumni@gmail.com. 

Send in Your Bios! 


